

Attendees: S.Evans, C.Heaton, K.Gadsby, K.Marsh, K.Milliken, L.Moulton, R.Neblett C.Page, C.Pocock, K.Robinson, K.Weinberg, H.Westcott, V.Young

Item	Who	Notes	Follow-up
Review and Approve April meeting minutes	C.Page	Minutes approved as submitted	Kate will publish
Treasurer’s Report	J.Bourgault	Auto-response for online payments? Clifton asked for clarification on oil & electric charges – Jeanne not present	Web-savvy volunteer needed? Clifton will reach out to Jeanne for clarification
Library Liaison	L.Moulton	~All special events should be listed on library website – Visiting authors, Flash in the Pans, Survivalists, Storytelling, Crafting, etc! ~May 26 th – Library clean-up – contact Lynda to signup ~June 25 th – Annual Book/Bake Sale! Book donations being accepted. Can be left in tote on porch. ~Porta Potty will be delivered this coming week. Will be placed behind the post office for use by the whole village. As agreed, EBHVIA will share the cost.	Look them up at: https://www.eastbluehillpubliclibrary.org/ Contact Lynda: lmoulton@lwmtechnology.com Please attach NAME to donation, for historic & archival purposes
COMMITTEE REPORTS			
Ramp Committee	A.Haley	“Updates: - We have received \$765 so far in ramp use fees. - I am currently tracking payments by individuals - Anyone who has paid for boat storage who would like a sticker for their boat can contact me by email and we can arrange the exchange - I have added my name and number to the sign in the park regarding who to contact for ramp questions. I have also tested the QR code and confirmed it works.	To register your boat – go to EBHVIA website at: https://www.eastbluehill.org/boat-ramp Contact Amanda @ aj.hayley@gmail.com Contact Otto @ ottoblack@live.com

Attendees: S.Evans, C.Heaton, K.Gadsby, K.Marsh, K.Milliken, L.Moulton, R.Neblett C.Page, C.Pocock, K.Robinson, K.Weinberg, H.Westcott, V.Young

Ramp, continued		- Otto Black is taking lead on ramp repairs this year. There is a fairly large hole in the ramp. Otto is suggesting we bring in a truck load of gravel to build up that side of the ramp before patching it. He is in the process of getting a price quote. I will update you once we know more. "	
Park Committee	H.Wescott P.Norris	~Richard Wands garden Weeding - May 14 th 8am-noon ~Brush-hog area for parking and boats. ~Potholes ~Trees to fill in gap between park and boatyard. Still in progress. Tree donations welcome. ~Summer house roof complete ~Nielsen Recognition to be held in concert with unveiling of Lee's portrait. Date: June 4th	Kate will put up sign and send a reminder email Clifton will brush hog Clifton will contact Phill re: potholes Contact Clifton if you have one to donate ~Thanks to Clifton, Teke, Phil, Jeff ~Need Committee for small celebration, Clifton will contact Nielson to invite him to the party.
Tree Committee	P.Norris	No report	
Founders Hall	K.Milliken C.Page P.Norris	~Bell Tower Restoration update: Contractors no longer available, restoration will be done by volunteers, Clifton has drawn up design to duplicate original bell tower. ~Opening – FH will follow CDC guidelines for use of space. Right now it is open. ~Events - Bagaduce Lending Library Concert if CDC guidelines permit	Clifton will complete drawing, work up estimate, and contact Maine Steeple Foundation for help with funding (grants) Katherine March will contact Meredith to clarify COVID precautions needed.
Building Committee	P.Ball	No report	
Post Office Committee	R.Jennings J.Milliken C.Pocock K.Robinson H.Westcott	No report – will be meeting again soon.	Jeff will take out the woodstove and store it

Attendees: S.Evans, C.Heaton, K.Gadsby, K.Marsh, K.Milliken, L.Moulton, R.Neblett C.Page, C.Pocock, K.Robinson, K.Weinberg, H.Wescott, V.Young

Membership Committee	L.Yntema	95 paid-up members	
Fund Raising Committee	K.Milliken H.Wescott	~Food Sale May 21 st ~Lobster Roll Dinner – dates are conflicting with Pan Dance Saturday. May change ~CLYNK - box in entryway of library, need another one for outside by post office. Keep saving your cans and bottles. Jeff would like a link on website for stock donations.	Kate will send out reminders – start cooking! Helen will meet with events committee. Kate will create a water-tight container for outside post office Need to find someone with financial AND website savvy. Please let EBHVIA know if that is YOU!
Events Committee	C.Heaton K.Milliken H.Wescott	~Many wonderful ideas. Do not want to have too many events in any one week, had chosen Wednesday as the day of event, which may conflict with library? If there are folks that have an idea of an event, especially if things can be held outside, please contact events committee	Committee will communicate with Library to coordinate calendars.
Communications Committee	P.Norris K.Robinson C.Heaton R.Neblett	“Roaming Reporter” for June still needed!! Webmaster: Would like to find someone who is more web-site savvy to cleanup the website, especially the payment links.	Looking for volunteers to write some news and take some pictures. Send articles and pictures to Phil or Kate Kate will reach out to folks that have offered up in past.
OLD BUSINESS			
Lee Leach Memorial	K.Milliken	Picture is framed and ready. Will be unveiled June 4 th . Serena will provide easel for display.	Need volunteers to organize small reception.

VIA Monthly Membership Meeting 7:30 pm May 10, 2022, MINUTES

Attendees: S.Evans, C.Heaton, K.Gadsby, K.Marsh, K.Milliken, L.Moulton, R.Neblett C.Page, C.Pocock, K.Robinson, K.Weinberg, H.Westcott, V.Young

EBHVIA Handbook	C.Page J.Milliken	No report	
Annual Meeting Date	C.Page	August 9 th , 2022 at 7:30 pm Deadlines for membership are confusing. Will use 2 nd deadline for payment this year.	
Speed Bumps	J.Milliken	No report. This is NOT an EBHVIA-sponsored project. Town of Blue Hill will decide and install	Kate will speak to Nina (who implemented installation last year)
NEW BUSINESS			
Post Office Use	K. Weinberg	Ken has requested that EBHVIA consider selling the Post Office to the EBH Library for \$1, the building can then be used as archival building and museum. Katherine Marsh explained that this proposal had to come from the library, and that sny decisions would be tabled for this year.	
Meeting Adjourned Respectfully submitted, Kate Robinson, secretary			